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No. AIBSNLREA/CHQ/2024/72                                                                Dated 7th October 2024 

 

To 

Shri Mohammad Shahbaz Ali, 

Controller General of Communication Accounts, 

Department of Telecommunications, 

New Delhi 

 

Sub: Enormous delay in issue of IDA CDA mapping certificate for the purpose of deciding 

monthly contribution for availing CGHS facility by BSNL absorbed pensioners - request for 

automating the process 

Ref: 1. Our letter No.AIBSNLREA/CHQ/2024/12 dated 16th February 2024 

        2. CGCA letter No.13-81/2020-21/BA&IT/811-813 dated 03.04.2024 

 

Sir, 

 

 This is w.r.t our letter cited above wherein we had pointed out enormous delay in 

issue of IDA-CDA mapping certificate and in order to avoid the delay we had suggested that 

"As the SAMPANN has data of the IDA pay scale, the basic pay at the time of retirement and 

the grade in which a pensioner has retired, there should not be any difficulty to insert a 

programme to match these with the corresponding CDA pay scale and creation of the 

mapping certificate, which can be downloaded by the pensioner from the SAMPANN portal, 

of course after due authentication through OTP." 

 

2. In response to the above letter, we were informed vide your letter cited under Ref.2 

that "the feasibility to incorporate such IDA/CDA mapping facility will be examined and will 

be taken for consideration in future development." Almost six months have passed, and the 

facility is still not made available in SAMPANN.  We are aware that this will be a simple and 

easy task for the IT team entrusted with SAMPANN Version 2.0.  When implemented this will 
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be of great help for the BSNL absorbed pensioners and will be great relief for the officials in 

CCA offices. 

 

3. We would therefore request you to kindly bestow your personal attention to the issue 

and to ensure that the facility is implemented at the earliest. 

 

With kind regards, 

                                                                                          Yours sincerely, 

       

    

  (R.R. Balasubramanian) 

              General Secretary 

Encl: As stated 

 

Copy to: Shri V.Srinivas 

                Secretary (Pension), DoP&PW        


